RALEIGH SHAG CLUB SOCIAL February 12, 12

- **1. Call to Order -** Meeting called to order at 6:15pm by Tommy Smith, Sergeant at Arms
- **2. President** Margaret Griffin welcomed everyone to the meeting. She gave a special 'thank you' to the Social Committee for the Valentine outfits to open the program.
- **3. Secretary** Barbara Fields noted that the January minutes had been posted on the website and asked for any corrections. Jackie Inscore made a motion to accept the minutes, it was seconded and passed.
- **4. Treasurer** Patti Battle stated that the beginning balance as of 12/31/11 was \$6,058.20, disbursements \$3,994.31, leaving an ending balance of \$4,037.28 as of 1/31/12. She asked if there were any questions. Since there were none, the report will be filed for audit.

5. Communications -

- a. Megan Riley reported that the Facebook page was up and running. She asked everyone on FB to go to the Raleigh Shag Club page and "like" it. She is posting pictures of the chili contest on FB.
- b. Ronn Knott said that PayPal was not working and he is investigating to see what is wrong. The newsletter has been posted with photos of events.

6. Social -

- a. Gray Pike thanked everyone for bringing chili for the contest and said that we had 15 pots of chili.
- b. The committee is working on a bus trip for late March or early April and that it would cost about \$25 per person.
- c. The theme for the March social will be the ACC basketball party and asked everyone to dress in their team colors. The food will be tailgate food and asked everyone to bring their favorite. The Shag club will be buying wings.
- d. There will be a shooter party at SOS in April.

- e. If anyone has any ideas for a social or bus trip, please let Gray Pike, Kay Moore or Jayn Moore know.
- 7. Membership Debra Fearing reported that we now have 140 members to include 12 new members and 6 charter members. 4 new members signed up at the meeting and were introduced Claudia Monk, Jimmy Powell, and Wayne and Becky Thompson. Birthday babies for February were announced.
- **8. Sunshine Committee -** Please let Anne Canady or Martha Jackson know of any illnesses or losses among our members so that they can send a card.
- **9. Phone Tree** Don Bunn had nothing new to report. If you are not getting the calls, please let him know.
- **10.Ways & Means** We still have license plates to sell \$10 each. We will be drawing for door prizes today.

11.Unfinished Business –

- a. Hospice/Cabin Fever Throwdown Earl Fowler has 50 envelopes with him that have the letter and donor request form. He asked that everyone please take one and try to get a donation. He said that anyone that wanted to volunteer to please contact: Patti Battle door, Barb Fields 50/50 raffle, Jim Adcox Floor. We have a great live auction item a necklace appraised at \$4,000, a week at Coco Beach.

 Kelly & Mike, from Hospice, thanked everyone for their hard
 - Kelly & Mike, from Hospice, thanked everyone for their hard Work and that the shag club had raised over \$150,000 so far for hospice.
- b. Judy & Jackie Inscore audited the Treasury books for 2011 and reported that everything was in order.
- c. ACSC Winter Workshop is coming up 2/24 2/26. President Margaret Griffin is going but will be coming back on Saturday to be here for Cabin Fever Throwdown.

12. New Business –

a. Don Bunn said that there was going to be a fundraiser for ALS (Lou Gehrig's disease) on March 18th. They need 3 – 4 couples to come and do an exhibition at the event. Anyone interested,

- please let him know. Sue Page's husband passed away from this disease. Jim Catfish Hunter's ASL Chapter is putting this event on.
- b. Dancing with the Stars is coming up. Trying to set a date that will not conflict with Dancing for the Pink. Probably in November.
- c. DJ Throwdown will be the weekend of March 16th.
- d. President Margaret Griffin has flyers of events from other clubs and will put them back on the pool table if anyone wants to check them out.
- e. Summer workshop will be July $13 15^{th}$.
- f. Gray Pike, Ann Moore and Jayn Moore sent a thank you card to the Club for all of the support during their loss.
- g. Next meeting will be March 11 the ACC party.
- h. Door prizes were won by Olive Safrit and Earl Fowler.
- i. The winners of the chili cookoff were 1st place Gray Pike; 2nd place Barb Field; Hottest Beth Overman; Most Different John Shambly
- j. President Margaret Griffin said that all birthday babies and new members go first in the food line and to please line up after the blessing. She thanked Ray, Joni, Fonda and Dan for letting us have our meetings there.
- k. Jim Adcox asked the blessing and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara V Fields Secretary, Raleigh Shag Club